ORCAA

2940-B Limited Lane NW

 Olympia, WA 98502

RE: 
ORCAA Air Permit for


ADAGE MASON LLC Biomass Incinerator Plant 

This letter is to request that ORCAA take into account the following concerns when considering the public comments for the Air Permit for the proposed ADAGE MASON LLC Biomass Incinerator Plant that is currently under consideration for our community.  Although I have many concerns, one critical area that I believe should receive careful scrutiny is how  will ORCAA take into consideration the dramatic changes in the size of the plant described in the AIR Permit versus the various sizes of plants and amount of emissions stated in the Modified SEPA. 

I am concerned that the the size of the plant varies from 50 Mw to 55 Mw to 60 Mw and finally to a 65 Mw. plant. ADAGE should revise all documents to reflect the correct size plant. If the SEPA is correct then the plant is a 50Mw or 55 Mw plant and all of the estimates in the SEPA should be also be the same estimates used in the Air Permit. The Air Permit  is set up for a much larger plant thus the Air Permit as submitted would be wrong. If the 65 Mw size stated in the Air Permit  (65Mw) is correct, then much of the information in the SEPA  (50-55 Mw))is understated for a much smaller plant.. 

I am also very concerned that the air emission estimates of ADAGE seem to be a moving target. Was the initial air permit submitted with purposely wrong estimates? How would ADAGE benefit from overstating the pollution levels? I could not find the addition of new technology that would warrant the reduction in estimates. Both submissions were based on the use of Best Available Technology? Has the technology improved? ADAGE has not adequately addressed how the pollution levels were reduce.

We appreciate your department’s careful consideration of all of the important environmental questions raised by a project of this type and size.  It is our hope that your department will hold ADAGE LLC to the highest possible standards during the Air Permitting process and that you will do your utmost to protect the health, safety and quality of life that Mason County residents look to you to safeguard.

Sincerely,

